TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Minutes
February 23, 2022

6:00 P.M.

1. Call Meeting to Order – the meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Andy Fisher, Sheldon Perry, Pat Farley, Randall Dearborn, Ian Haskell, Nick Grant – alternate, Melanie Streeter-Selectmen’s Representative. 
2. Approval of Minutes

• 1/26/2022 Meeting – Replace he with “Sheldon” has cited the subdivision regulation. Andy made a motion to approve as amended, Randall seconded. APPROVED, Pat abstained
3. Officer and Committee Reports:

• Treasurer’s Report – no report
Nick Grant is seated on the Board.

• Secretary’s Report – light agenda tonight. We are expecting an update from Horizons re: T&B Investments application.
• Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – no report, winter reprieve. Mt. Washington Economic Council has a revolving loan fund.
• Lakes Regional Planning Commission – on hiatus for the winter, meeting next week.
• Selectmen’s Rep – Melanie – Baron Trust letter was sent, a response was received. The Selectboard will be requesting a timeline on the establishment of the fence and gate. She is working with the mapping company to get everything up to date. Yesterday was the closing for all the auction properties. Melanie is currently the Administrative Assistant/Assessing Clerk at this time. Interviews are being done tomorrow. 
• Rep to Conservation Commission – Randall – Green Mountain Conservation Group presented water quality data. The Perkins Easement is still an issue in front of the Conservation Commission. There is a meeting in Concord on March 10. 
• GWPO Committee –Sheldon -  in the process of updating the town business list. A one page intro letter is being produced.
• Education – Sheldon – Tuesday April 5 – 9 am – 4 pm – a virtual 2022 Local Officials workshop is being held. It is also being done on Tuesday May 17. April 28 from 9-1 there is a Harvard meeting on Right to Know, reimbursable for any member that wishes to attend. Go to NHMA for information. 
Pat spoke about workforce housing, and why communities are not looking at buildings that could be rebuilt. On Route 25 near the Union Hall there is a place that could be considered.

Capital Improvement Program – Kathi Padgett is willing to chair again this year.

4. Public Hearings

• Continuation of the T & B Investments, LLC Subdivision

Map 217 Lot 21 - 425 White Mountain Highway

Wes Smith – An updated timeline was given to the Board. The DOT permit was received. The water approval is pending, hopeful for late April receipt. Subdivision Approval and Septic Approval are also pending. He requested a continuance to the April meeting. The owner spoke about the well that is there currently, and that it is illegal. They have applied for assistance on this, and have been approved. The funds have not been made available yet. A motion to continue this hearing to the April 27 meeting at 6:15 pm was made by Sheldon, seconded by Andy. APPROVED
5. Old/ New Business

• Subdivision Regulation Review Discussion – Andy asked about what we are planning to look at – items we have seen as a problem, or line by line comprehensive review.  Sheldon’s presentation was in 4 parts 

· Part A: Noticing – noticing or posting on town website. Subdivision Regs and Rules of Procedure need to be updated accordingly. Melanie noted that there is a “notify me” button on the Town website. Eliminate the “return receipt requested” was suggested by Paul King. Board consensus is that we are supportive of making these changes. 
· Part B: Driveways/roads – at what point should a driveway become a road (which would meet Town specs)? This is a well noted deficiency. Appendix B speaks to 3 lots, but this is not units. Paul King recommends using the number of 3 as the allowable amount. The Board is agreeable to 3.
· Part C: Frontage Requirements – reduce to a 50’ Right of Way, Deeded Easement or similar? We would need legal advice before we make changes to this. The Board seems supportive of considering making the requirement lower than the existing 200’.

· Part D: Plat requirements – wording from Town of Sandwich may be considered. A plan showing all the information and a plan with less information for the Registry of Deed are suggested. Randall spoke in support of this, as too much information on the plan clutters the microfilm. Andy spoke about how to make the wording clear, and at whose discretion is the info included determined? Divide the plat requirements for the separate plans. Andy cautions the Board about giving up too much of their ability to determine what they want to see on a plan. 
Sheldon offered to revise his list to be broken out into the categories listed above. 

Depending on the final result, the fee schedules, applications would need to be updated as well. 

Paul King shared thoughts -in subdivision regulations

Page 4 – Boundary Line – strike the last line about conforming to regulations.

Page 5 – Driveways – need better definition in general – can’t say that driveway is something issued by Road Agent

Page 6 – Soil Types – Add in “or the web soil survey” after county

· Subdivisions – strike “rent and lease” – Board needs to familiarize with ADU 

Page 7 – D.1.a – contiguous areas? What are you trying to get at? This has not been 

administered here. Get rid of the whole thing.


C and D – relate to bedrooms in a structure – this becomes a zoning issue.

Page 8 – what can’t be counted – after 100 year flood plain insert “Zone AE”


2.a – lots on a body of water – year round brook or stream frontage – leave 


river, strike the year round brook or stream, leave river in, then insert “subject

 to the Shoreland Protection Act.




B- been discussed quite a bit. Frontage – has nothing to do with protecting

 health, safety welfare etc. Paul recommends striking frontage, or allow a 50’ 

access strip or less if a satisfactory driveway can be put in. 

3. setbacks – these are a zoning issue – should be struck. 




4. this is impossible. Water is going to flow downhill.

Page 9 – Septic systems and water supplies – you have nothing to do about construction 


and maintenance of these systems. Strike this section.

Ian suggested that Paul compile a list of his remaining concerns, and give his explanations of those concerns at our next opportunity. 
6. Action Items

• March Work Session – Wednesday March 16 at 6 pm.
 Adjournment – Randall made a motion to adjourn at 7:39 pm, Pat seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

